CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

February 4, 2016

City Council President Linda Morad &
Honorable Members of the City Council
City Hall

133 William St.

New Bedford, MA 02740

Decar Council President Morad and Honorable Members:

I am submitting for your consideration a request for a temporary six-month waiver of residency
for Mr. Jonathan Nunes, the preferred candidate for our Department of Management Information
System’s vacant Systems Analyst position,

As Maria Pina-Rocha’s attached memorandum details, Mr. Nunes is the most qualified candidate
to emerge from the department’s recruiting process, and he needs time to relocate to New
Bedford from Dartmouth,

cc: Maria Pina-Rocha, Director, Management Information Systems
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MANAGEMENT INFORMATION SYSTEMS DEPARTMENT

MARIA PINA-ROCHA
M!S PIRECTOR

CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

January 21, 2016

TO: Mayor Jonathan F. Mitchell
FROM: Maria Pina-Rocha
SUBJECT: Temporary Residency Waiver Request

I recently completed the recruitment process for the MIS Systems Analyst position. There were a total of
5 applicants. Jonathan Nunes was my strongest candidate. | feel he will be a good fit for the City as well
as the MIS team. He was one of the vocational students your office recruited for an internship for the
creation of the Task Force website several years back. | personally worked with these students on this
project and was impressed with Jonathan’s abilities at that time. He is now getting ready to graduate
from UMass Dartmouth with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Business Information Systems.

He is currently a resident of Dartmouth and would like to request a 6 month residency waiver to allow
him time to relocate to New Bedford.



